FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET, SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU ENGINEER: GARY A. LOEHRS
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410/1411

HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ @EC 2 i 20 ]7 MAIL STOP: 1800B3
INTERNET ADDRESS: Gary.Loehrs@fcc.gov

Iglesia Nueva Jerusalem
4925 Old Pleasant Hill Rd.
Kissimmee, FL. 34759

Re: WPDD-LP, Kissimmee, FL.
Facility ID No. 193564

Iglesia Nueva Jerusalem
File No. BNPL-20131114BVT

Dear Applicant:

This is in reference to the above application and the request for an additional extension of the construction
permit period received on December 14, 2017. For the reasons stated below, the request for an additional
extension will be denied.

Section 73.3598 of the Commission’s Rules' allow extension of an original LPFM construction permit for
an additional 18 months. The permit was extended on April 18, 2016. No subsequent or additional
extensions are provided for. Tolling of the construction permit deadline can be requested under certain
specific conditions that prevent construction due to causes not under control of the permittee. These
causes include acts of God (such as floods, tornados, hurricanes, or earthquakes), administrative and
judicial challenges to the permit’s grant, or a pending request for international coordination. Tolling
requests should be submitted 30 days before the permit’s expiration.

Accordingly, in light of the above, the request for an additional extension of the construction permit period
for BNPL-20131114BVT IS HEREBY DENIED. These actions are taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincer ely, /

,,,,, )
“>~ James D Bradshaw -

Deputy Chief

Audio Division

Media Bureau

}_.,“7 —7

'47 C.F.R. § 73.3598.



From: “Michael Perez <zorobabelmusic@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, December 14, 2017 2:52 PM
To: Gary Loehrs
Subject: modification of extension to construction permit for Ipfm

BNPL-20131114BVT
WPDD-LP
facility id:193564

Dear Mr. Loehrs,
we respectfully request to modify our original extension request from 18 to 36 month as allotted by Fec rules

and regulations.
Thank you, Kindly

MICHAEL PEREZ

MEDIA DIRECTOR

NEW JERUSALEM CHURCH
321 443 7774
ZOROBABELMUSIC@GMAIL.COM




